
[1] 

 

 

 

 

 

May/ June 2012 
Stream Lines 

 
 

A Bi-Monthly Publication of the First 
Presbyterian Church of Avenel, New Jersey 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Who’s Who in the Church 

 
Pastor 

Clerk of Session 

Administrative Assistant 

Webmaster 

Stream Lines Editor  

Stream Lines Assistant 

Church Office 

Pastor’s Email Address 

Church Office Email Address 

Stream Lines Email Addresses 

Rev. Jason P. Tucker 

Mr. Charles Kurowsky 

Mrs. Stacey Castro 

Mrs. Susan Smolsky 

Ms. Delia Culton 

Mrs. Stacey Castro 

(Phone): 732-634-1631     (Fax): 732-634-1291 
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ELDERS 

2012 - Carolyn Stevenson, Carolyn Stockl, Ryan Miller, Lorine Price, J. Bruce McKee 

2013 - Rich Culton, Bill McLachlan, Pat Battito, Shirley Benkert, Wayne Dubin 

2014- Wayne Collins, Karen Severyn, Gay Patrouch 

 

DEACONS 

2012 - Millie Knotts, Joan Collins, Arlene Farley, Vilma Ambis, Linda Sammartino 

2013 - Mary Ann Lombardi, Hanna Culton, Huguette Exantus, Jane McKee 

2014- Mary Ann Miller, Janet Gagnon, Laura Meehan 
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK: 

 

Ȱ4ÈÅ ÁÐÏÓÔÌÅÓ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÅÄ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ *ÅÓÕÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÌÄ ÈÉÍ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÄ ÄÏÎÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÁÕÇÈÔȢ 
(Å ÓÁÉÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅÍȟ Ȭ#ÏÍÅ Á×ÁÙ ÔÏ Á ÄÅÓÅÒÔÅÄ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÁÌÌ ÂÙ ÙÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÔ Á ×ÈÉÌÅȢȭ 
For many were coming and going, and they had no leisure even to eat. And they went 
Á×ÁÙ ÉÎ Á ÂÏÁÔ ÔÏ Á ÄÅÓÅÒÔÅÄ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÂÙ ÔÈÅÍÓÅÌÖÅÓȱ ɉ-ÁÒË ϊȡχτ-­31). 

As spring washes into summer, and that deep, dark green blankets the trees, my outlook on life seems 
to change dramatically. Perhaps it’s due to the nostalgia of childhood, when summer was truly a 
vacation from the rest of the year. Back then, summer meant going to camp. It meant playing sports. It 
meant taking swimming lessons, and watching endless reruns of Flipper. It meant pink lemonade, 
watermelon, barbecues, and family camping trips. It meant time. Time enough to simply meander 
through life, if only for a little while. 

I look back on those days with a sense of longing. As my life scurries from deadline to deadline, and 
weaves its way through my tightly packed schedule, I sometimes wonder what it would be like to really 
rest. Time is one luxury I don’t seem to have. And yet, in my heart of hearts, I know that time with God 
is essential if I’m going to experience the kind of rest that I need. I need to get away with Jesus to a 
“deserted place.” I need to reflect on my life and listen for His leading. I can’t let the machine-­‐like 
drone of my busyness continue to drown out God’s gentle whispering to my heart. 

Can you relate? Are you often so busy that you don’t have “leisure even to eat?” Are you completely 
frazzled by the pace of life? Then take back your rest. Take back your time. It’s like those great 
Universal Studios commercials... “Take back your vacation.” How? By spending time in God’s presence. 

(I know, I know, I had you up until this point. And then I hit you with the “churchy” answer. But it’s 
absolutely true.) Only God can give us that childhood-­‐summer-‐‐like rest in the midst of our busy 
lives. Don’t get me wrong, vacation is great. You need physical relaxation as well as spiritual. The body 
and spirit are deeply connected. But by laying our frustrations, anxieties and fatigue before Jesus, we 
can handle the storms of stress with a “peace that passes understanding.” 

So this spring and summer, let’s together take a chance. Let’s dare to “get away.” Let’s keep our ears 
open for that still, small voice. Let’s take time to rest in His presence if only for a few minutes each day. 
You may not have time for reruns of Flipper, but you may just find that Jesus is all you need. Hmmm, 
where have I heard that before? 

May God bless you and your family.  And may He grant you His deep and satisfying rest. 

In Christ, 
Pastor Jason 

 

 

Stream Lines Information 
 

The deadline for the July/August 2012 issue of Stream Lines 

will be Thursday, June 21, 2012 at 12:00 noon. 

 

Remember to email your articles to: 

Delia Culton at deliaculton@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
 

From the  

Editor  
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 MRS. ELEANOR 

ENGLERT a former 

member of our church will 

be celebrating her 90th 

Birthday on May 29th!  
If you would like to send her a 

card, contact the church office 

for her address. 

 

The congregation extends its love, prayers, 
and deepest sympathy to: 

 
The Roth Family on the loss of Lizôs 

husband, Bob, on April 22. 
 

The Stevenson family on the loss of Garyôs 
mother, Stella, on April 22.  

 
The Hogan family on the loss of Johnôs 

aunt, Judy Larosa, on April 25. 
 

 
 

Memorial Day Worship Service:  
 

We are having 1 service on 
Memorial Day Weekend,  

 Sunday May 27.   
The service will be at 10:30am.  

 
 

 

 

May Birthdays 
02- Belinda Kerchner 

05- Rich Culton, Fran Henry, Laura Meehan 

06- Delia Culton 

07- Rachael Haggerty 

08- Jan Gagnon 

10- Rebecca Tarby, Chioma Usuwa, Michael 

Howell 

12- Rebecca Ballister 

13- Huguette Exantus, Betty Duesterdick, 

William Walsh Jr. 

15- Jake Stockl 

16- Heather Rienzo 

18- Lacey Fowler 

19- Anthony Battito, Caitlin 

Meehan, Matthew Haggerty 

21- Bill Morgan Jr 

22- Matthew McCann Jr. 

23- Kayla Fowler 

24- Hanna Culton, Wayne 

Collins, Ryan Miller 

26- Wayne Dubin, Jerry Sternesky Jr., Melissa 

Goeltsch 

27- Jamie Sterlacci 

28- Marie Bertram 

30- Rosemarie Eckhardt, Hailey Sammartino 

31- Mary Ann Lombardi, Krista Hallenbeck 

June Birthdays 
01- Reagan Connolly 

02- Randy Hunt 

07- John Wattie 

08-John Hogan, Cindy Battito 

10- Kimberly Durham 

11- Pete Allebach 

12- Nathaniel Manente 

15- John Lewis, Vincent Meehan, Kacie 

Turnball 

17- Robert Woods, Julie Cohen 

18- Nkenna Usuwa 

19- Bill Walsh 

20- Chineme Usuwa 

21- June Sheehan, Carolyn Cullum 

22-Eleanor Smith 

23- Heather Battito 

27- Al Knotts, Millie Knotts 

28- Ryan Miller 

30- James Sheehan, Nnamdi Usuwa 

  

If there are any omissions or errors in the 

birthday lists, please contact the Church Office 

at 732-634-1631.  Thank you! 
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Our Military Servicemen, Servicewomen and 

Their Families 

 

Rev. Adam Tietje, Ben Biron, Brian Ragas, Daniel 

Beckner, Daniel Hedner, Jovan Diaz, Anthony 

Battito, Justin Kitchen, Edward Merz, Michael 

Warren, Lauren K. Pfeifer, Bryan Palmer, Amy 

Updike, Robert Bartko, Chris Kowalski, Scott 

Rampone, Turner Robbins, Carson Severyn 

 

FREEDOM ISNôT FREE. 

SOMEBODY PAID.  

 

 

 
 

Eleanor Smith and Toni Anderson 

 

 

 Prayer Requests  

 

To add someone to this list, please 

call the Church Office at 

732-634-1631 

 

Recent Concerns 
 

Olav Olsen (son of Richard and Gisela Olsen), 

Marion (friend of Millie Knotts), Andy Paloti 

(husband of Ellen Paloti), Jesse Funk (grandson 

of Donalda Funk), Ann Marie Carola (friend of the 

Guarracino’s), Sue and Bernie Donnelly (brother 

& sister in law of Jane McKee), Phil Chiera (friend 

of Betty Hulsizer), Brian McGraw (friend of Betty 

Hulsizer), Harry Mussleman (father to Laura 

Meehan and Mark & Nicole Mussleman), Paul Dias 

(friend of Ken Welch) 

 

Those with On-Going Long-Term Concerns 
 

Nancy Leclair (sister of Shirley Benkert), Dot and 

Pete Allebach, Betty Dobson, Jennifer Perez, Jim 

Appell, Eugene Breza, Scott Serveryn, Josephine 

DeVito (mother of Carol Palmer), Diana Dydak, 

Jeremy Hogan, Esther Nielsen, Phil Prasser, 

Marjorie Speath (sister of Barbara Morgan), 

Tessa Campbell (niece of Arleen Schreiber), Eric 

LaGrand (neighbor of Julie Cahill), Ron McKee 

(son of Bruce McKee), Bob Woods 

 

 

 

 
¶ National Day of Prayer- Thursday, May 3 
¶ Mexican Fiesta! - Sunday- May 6 @ 5pm 

¶ Motherôs Day- Sunday, May 13 
¶ Senior Dinner- Wednesday, May 16 

¶ Ascension of the Lord- Thursday, May 17 
¶ Pentecost (combined service)- Sunday, May 27 
¶ Compassion Sunday- June 3 

¶ Youth Sunday & Church Picnic- Sunday, June 10 
¶ Flag Day- Monday, June 14 

¶ Fatherôs Day- Sunday, June 17 
 

 
VBS is in the planning stages. We’re excited about our 

adventures in the Sky Where Everything is Possible With God! We 

are asking for volunteers to make our VBS the wonderful program 
it has been in previous years. If you volunteer, I know you will 

find it a rewarding experience. Keep the dates available, July 23rd 
– July 27th. Just call Carolyn Gilligan and we’ll sign you up. Thank 

you for your continued support for our youth! 
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

2012  
 

JULY 23-27 FROM 9:00 A.M. TO 12:15 P.M. 

 

ALL CHILDREN 3 YEARS OLD AND POTTY TRAINED 

THROUGH 5TH
 GRADE 

 

COME AND LEARN OF GOD’S LOVE! 

 

MUSIC, CRAFTS, SNACKS AND MORE! 

 

SIGN UP NOW! 

 

July 23-27, 2012 

First Presbyterian Church of Avenel 

621 E. Woodbridge Avenue 

Avenel, NJ 07001 

732-634-1631 

Children 3 years old and potty trained through 5th grade 

 

Up, Up and Away!  The Skyôs the Limit! 

 

REGISTER BY July 6, 2012 

 
 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

 

Child’s Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Birthday _______________________________        Grade completed in June: ___________________ 

 

Parent/guardian: _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Home Phone: ___________________________        Cell Phone: _______________________________ 

 

Emergency Contact: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Allergies: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I give the church permission to use my child’s photograph on the church’s website.  _____Yes _____No 
 

               
 

Return completed form to the First Presbyterian Church of Avenel, 621 E. Woodbridge Avenue, Avenel, NJ, 07001 

 

 



[6] 

 

 

Joannôs Food Pantry 
 

We are proud to announce that our teenage volunteer, Rachel Haggerty, has been chosen to 

receive the 2012 Mayor’s Youth Volunteer Award. 

Rachel will receive this on April 29, 2012 at the Woodbridge Community Center. 
Rachel has been such a help to the food pantry. She helps with the unloading of the truck from 

the Hillside Food Bank once a month and also helps her grandfather, Al Knotts, pack the 100 or 
so bags of food we give out each month. Thank you Rachel, we are so proud and happy for you.  
 

Jake & Carolyn Stockl 
Coordinators of Joann’s Food Pantry 

 

Attention All Youth!!! 
Are you interested in going to summer camp this year?  Camp Johnsonburg (our 
Presbytery’s camp and conference center in Johnsonburg, N.J.) offers summer 

camp programs for children entering 1st grade through 12th grade.  Many 
different programs are offered!! Go to www.campjburg.org for information and 

registration.  Summer camp can be expensive, but can be a great experience, 
so we are offering a $100.00 campership to each child from our church (or 
Sunday school) who attends summer camp at Johnsonburg this year.  Please let 

the Christian Education committee or the church office know if you are planning on attending a 
summer program. 

 
Any questions feel free to call Shirley Benkert, CE chairperson. 

 

Please Help!! 
 
We need you to continue collecting and bringing in your 

aluminum cans!! 
For those who aren’t aware, Avenel Pres. has been collecting 
aluminum cans for many years.  We began this collection to ‘earn’ 
some money to purchase extra Bibles for our Sunday School students.  

We have always given a Bible to each student, usually as they entered 3rd grade. In addition, 
since our can drive, we have been able to give a Beginner Bible to each nursery student and 

Study Bible to every student entering high school!  Bibles have been given to others when 
needed.  We thank you for your support!  We have also used part of this money to help pay for 
other Christian Education projects, without taking away from purchasing Bibles or the church 

budget.  
You can drop off your bags of cans at our can trailer which is in the sanctuary parking lot. Please 

make sure that only aluminum cans are left.  We thank those people who are emptying the bags 
into the trailer, and it makes their job much easier if there is no other garbage left with the 
cans. 

This is an easy way for the church to raise extra money, so ask your friends and neighbors and 
LETôS SEE HOW FAST WE CAN FILL THE TRAILER!!!! 

 
Thank you, the Christian Education committee 

 
 

Thank you church family for your incredible support of the Youth 
Mission Trip to Sutton, New Hampshire!  Your prayers, 

http://www.campjburg.org/
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encouragement, and participation in fundraising have been essential to making this trip 

possible.  You are sending 20 teenagers and 6 adults to Sutton in order to share the 
gospel with both their hearts and their hands.  

 
 

Joannôs Food Pantry  Have a Heart Drive 2012 
 

We would like to thank all those that so generously contributed to the Mayor’s Have a 
Heart Drive.  By dropping food in containers around town & in supermarkets like 

Shoprite & Wegmans, they were able to collect 22,000 lbs of food.  They also collected 
$31,000 from businesses & individuals through out the township.  The food & money 

was distributed among the 10 pantries serving Woodbridge Township. 
 

 
 

The church would like to thank our seminary interns for such a wonderful year of 
service!  Ben Cunningham and Kate Satterstrom are both graduating from Princeton 

Seminary on May 19.  Ben’s last Sunday is May 6 and Kate’s last Sunday is April 29 
(although she will be preaching again on May 27).  Please take the time to express your 

thanks for their wonderful work! 

 
 

Thank you Kitchen Angels 

On April 27, 2012 we held a luncheon for Robert Roth’s family and friends following service held 

for Bob who passed away on April 22, 2012. Bob was the loving husband of long time church 
member & Kitchen Angel Li z Roth. 

Liz has always been there to help others and now it was our turn to be there for her. Once again 
the Kitchen Angels came through to not only feed her & her family’s hunger but also their spirit. 

It is such a blessing to hear the words “What do you need? What can I do?” when I make my 
phone calls to start asking for help. Your willingness to always be there to help in any way is 

such a blessing to me. 

As I’ve learned over the years, Angels come in many forms & they aren’t only women. We have 

had men earning their wings by cooking, baking or helping to set up or clean up. So whether it is 
someone making a casserole, a cake, washing dishes, donating money or just helping set up and 

cleans up or just being there for the family who has lost a loved one. You have all helped to be a 
blessing to Liz & her family and to our church. Thank you so much and God bless you always. 

Yours in Christ, Carolyn Stockl 
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Guidelines for Funeral Lunches/Repasts 
 

 
Lunches/repasts will be offered to Active church members and their immediate family. 
Immediate family: meaning parents, spouse or child of member. 

 
No brothers, sisters, aunts, uncles, cousins or grandparents. 

  
The minster will first speak to family, if they fit the guidelines he can offer them a lunch/repast 
but let them know he must check first to see if the church hall is available; if it is, he is to let 

them know. Then he or the office is to call me or my backup with the information. We will then 
call the family to get information from them as to when & how many people to expect. 

 
If they prefer to cater the luncheon themselves instead of having the volunteers provide food we 
are still available to set up the room, provide desserts if needed, serve and clean up for them. 

 
If you have questions you may call me. 

Carolyn Stockl 
Benevolence 
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Save the Date! 

FPCA 

Youth Mi nistry 
òGrowing in Christ; M aking Him Knownó 

Youth Fellowship  
and Summer Fun! 

Well,  we knew this day would comeé Itõs time to say goodbye 

to Kate as she graduates from seminary and looks for an 

opportunity to be a pastor somewhere.  Make sure you take the 

time to thank her for such a wonderful job this year! 

While fellowship officially  ends for the year on Apri l 29, we 

will (hopefully ) be having some summer fun events (so stay 

tuned) and regular fellowship will resume in September! 

Youth Sunday 
June 10 

Join us for the 

11:15am service to 

enjoy a youth-led 

message! 

Church Picnic 
June 10 

Af ter church, come 

join us at Merrill 

Park for our annual 

picnic. 

VBS 
June 25-29 

Come help out at 

this yearõs VBS!   

M A Y - J U N E  2 0 1 2  

Youth Mi ssion 

Trip 
·  Sunday, M ay 6 

Mexican Fiesta!  Join us for our 

last big fundraiser for the trip.  All 

campers must be there at 2pm for 

set up and cooking.  The dinner 
begins at 5pm! 

·  Sunday, M ay 20 

Safety &  Skil ls Training, 6-8pm 

in the gym.  At least 1 parent 

must be present for the first 10 
minutes. 

·  Sunday, June 3 

Adult leader lunch meeting 

12:30pm (choir room) 

·  Youth Car W ash (date TBD) 

 
 


